BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING – December 12, 2017
Members Present: David Forrest, Roger Scheurer, Pete Scolforo,  Don Zukowski, Jonathan Terry, Christopher Ketchen
Others Present: Chris Pompi, Dave Talbert
Dave Forrest called the meeting to order at 4:38 PM.
Abatements
An abatement request was submitted for October Mountain Condos.  The customer had a large bill due to a leak. Dave Talbert was present on behalf of the Association.  After presentation and Board discussion, it was decided that it would be revisited after the next billing cycle is completed in January.
An abatement request was submitted for 45 Via Bonde.  The customer had installed a new swimming pool and was requesting an abatement on the sewer side.  After Board discussion, the abatement was granted in the amount of $179.34.  The account with be adjusted to reflect this abatement.  Motion made by Pete Scolforo and seconded by Jon Terry.  All in favor
An abatement request was submitted for 30 Summer Street. A garden house had been left on and the customer was seeking an abatement for the sewer costs. This had been discussed at the last meeting and was tabled until a two year average usage was calculated. The Board reviewed this additional documentation and an abatement was approved in the amount of $83.40.  The account will be adjusted accordingly.  Motion made by Don Zukowski and seconded by Roger Scheurer.  All in favor
An abatement request was submitted for Water Street.  The customer had a leak under a trailer on their property.  They were requesting an abatement for sewer charges. This had been discussed at the last meeting and was tabled until a two year average usage was calculated.   The Board reviewed the additional information and an abatement was approved in the amount of $529.70. The account will be credited.  Motion mad by Roger Scheurer and seconded by Jon Terry.  All in favor.
Water Dept.
The Board further discussed regulations for meter inspection on installation.  The Building Permit Checklist was updated to reflect the addition of a line stating “____Meter inspection by_____”. The Board requested a email with the new checklist attached with a corrected revised date. A motion was made  by Pete Scolforo to accept the new form, seconded by Roger Scheurer.  All in favor
The Board began to review the fee schedule for Lee to see if any changes should be made.  They also began to review Lenox’s as a comparison.  No decisions were made and review will continue at a later time.

There was a discussion regarding a property at 430 Greylock Street and the paying of capacity fees.  There was an issue regarding water pressure to the new property. The homeowner incurred costs to rectify the problem and would like to discuss these costs and the capacity fees with the Board.  Chris Pompi stated that the corporation was ok, but do to the line sitting for a long period of time before connection was made that it filled with sediment that had to be cleared in order to help with the water pressure issue. Chris Pompi had talked to Jon Lucy regarding this, since he was on site. Dave Forrest suggested that the Board agree to approach the customer with an offer to deduct half the cost ($1700) of the expenses incurred to rectify the situation from his capacity fee bill.  This offer is without practice or precedence.  A motion was made by Roger Scheurer and seconded by Jon Terry.  All in favor
The Board inquired about non working meters.  Chris Pompi stated that there has only been small gains due to heavy work load in the Water Department.
Waste Water Dept
A sewer capacity form was submitted for the Board to sign for 705 Marble.  The Board signed off on the capacity form for four bedrooms after additional documentation was provided.  Dave Forrest made the motion and Roger Scheurer seconded.  All in favor
A discussion regarding a property located at 785 Pleasant.  The property is currently for sale and will need to be connected to Town sewer.  There have been several inquiries about the property and the Board stated that engineering plans will need to be submitted by buyer.
Highway/Cemetery Dept
There was a discussion regarding road paving.  Street Scan canceled their presentation due to inclement weather.  Chris Ketchen asked that they be rescheduled as soon as possible.  Discussion followed regarding the cost of Street Scan’s program versus the BRCP with a substantially lower cost, yet not as thorough.  The Board agreed to the Street Scan presentation and then a decision will be made.  The current roads being looked at for spring paving are Devon Road and a portion West Park.  Chris Ketchen asked to put a portion of Stockbridge Road down as an alternative.  Chris Ketchen asked when the bid for the roads would be going out and Chris Pompi stated that he hoped by the end of January. 
An inquiry was made regarding the delivery of the new Highway truck.  Chris Pompi stated that the new truck had been delivered.  Dave Forrest requested that during plow season that the wing be mounted on the Highway truck that it was purchased for.
Other
\
Executive Session
None.
Minutes
The November 14, 2017 minutes were approved. Don Zukowski made the motion and Roger Scheurer seconded. All in favor
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday December 26 2017 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 6:03PM.
Respectfully submitted,
Shanon Albee
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